Premises Report 1st December 2017


CIF Roofing update

Acclaim have started well and are keeping up with the agreed programme. They should be finished with the Science roof before the Christmas holidays which will mean a significant amount of the scaffolding can be removed and students can access the pavilion without walking all the way round on the temporary walkway. 
In order to keep the programme moving we have agreed to start the Sports Centre roof much earlier than scheduled. They have installed scaffolding already and are bringing in another team to start there in the next week.
The project is currently on schedule and on budget and we are holding progress meetings every two to three weeks to ensure it stays that way.

Pavilion Canopy

The pavilion canopy install is booked for 20th -22nd December so when we return after the Christmas break the facility will be complete.
I am working with Pabulum to make improvements which will ensure the best use of the available facilities and help with meeting the needs of our increasing Year 7 catering service requirements. The added outside space will definitely help with that.

Cleaning contract 

The contract extension that was agreed with Churchills in 2016 is due to expire in Aug 2018. The contract has a value of around £150,000 per year.
[bookmark: _GoBack]I will hold initial conversations with Churchills early next year to see if a contract extension is a viable option before exploring all other possibilities. Once we know what they are offering we can look at all other possibilities and decide the best course of action. I will involve Litmus, in any contract negotiations or possible tender processes for quality assurance.  
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